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JRLW President’s Message  
 
I want to take this opportunity, on behalf of 
the JRLW Board and myself, to wish each of 
you a happy New Year! 
May you have a year of nachus, good health 
and peace of heart.  And may Israel flourish 
this year. 
 
L’shana Tova! 
K. Neil Ross, 
President, JRLW 
 

Upcoming September 

Events 
Tues	
  4	
  –	
  JRLW	
  board	
  
Wed	
  5	
  –	
  Na’Amat	
  open	
  meeting	
  12:30	
  pm	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  CH	
  I	
  
Wed	
  5	
  –	
  Hadassah	
  Board	
  	
  CH	
  I	
  
Wed	
  5	
  –	
  JWV	
  Meeting	
  10	
  1m	
  CH	
  I	
  
Fri	
  7	
  	
  -­‐	
  	
  	
  	
  JRLW	
  Shabbat	
  Svc	
  –	
  Conservative	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Interfaith	
  Chapel	
  
Sat	
  8	
  –	
  J	
  	
  	
  RLW	
  Shabbat	
  Svc	
  CH	
  II	
  	
  9:15	
  am	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  HaftoraH-­‐Hymie	
  	
  Rosenberg;	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  D’var	
  Torah-­‐Fred	
  Shapiro	
  
Sun	
  9	
  –	
  	
  	
  JWV	
  Brunch	
  CH	
  I	
  
Mon	
  10	
  –	
  Hadassah	
  Study	
  Group	
  –	
  CH	
  I	
  
Sun	
  eve,	
  Mon,	
  Tue	
  16,	
  17,	
  18	
  –	
  Rosh	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Hashannah	
  Svcs	
  
Wed	
  19	
  –	
  Hadassah	
  Meeting	
  &	
  Program	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  12:30	
  pm	
  CH	
  I	
  
Thur	
  20	
  –	
  JRLW	
  goes	
  to	
  NATS	
  Baseball	
  
Tues	
  eve,	
  Wed	
  	
  25,26	
  –	
  Yom	
  Kippur	
  Svcs	
  
Wed	
  26	
  –	
  JRLW	
  Break-­‐the-­‐Fast	
  7:30	
  pm	
  CH	
  I	
  
Sun	
  30	
  –	
  erev	
  Sukkot	
  Svc	
  –	
  Interfaith	
  Chapel	
  
 
 

JRLW BRUNCH 
 
Quick!! Mark your calendar!!  Our first JRLW 
Brunch of the 2012-2013 year will be held 
on Sunday, October 21, at 10:00 AM in the 
Crystal Ballroom in Clubhouse 1.  Our 
Sunday brunches will now feature an 
expanded brunch menu. 
 
Watch our October Newsletter for the menu 
and the musical program.  
 

                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 
 
 
 
 
 

LAST	
  CHANCE!!	
  	
  FORM	
  FOR	
  HIGH	
  HOLIDAY	
  TICKETS	
  ON	
  PAGE	
  3.	
  	
  FILL	
  IN	
  
FORM	
  AND	
  RETURN	
  AS	
  SOON	
  AS	
  POSSIBLE.	
  

	
  
SAVE	
  THE	
  DATE!	
  	
  MELAVEH	
  MALKAH	
  SATURDAY,	
  NOV.	
  3,	
  2012	
  

JRLW BOARD ACTIONS 
At the August meeting the Board voted 
to expand the monthly JRLW breakfast 
to a brunch with entertainment. 
It was announced that the JRLW five-
year commitment to the Jewish Chapel at 
the U.S. Naval Academy in Annapolis in 
the amount of $10,000 has been met. 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
AT THE OLYMPICS – WE 

REMEMBER THEM! 
 

The IOC’s refusal to permit a minute’s 
silence for victims of the Munich terror 
attack 40 years ago has already provoked a 
protest. Now a French swimmer has found 
another method of commemoration.  Fabien 
Gilot, a member of the gold medal-winning 4 
x 100 team raised his arm in triumph to 
reveal a tattoo in Hebrew, saying, “I am 
nothing without them.” 
                                                 

 
     
He explained that it was a tribute to his 
grandmother’s Jewish husband, Max 
Goldschmidt, an Auschwitz survivor and a 
huge influence on his life.  Despite the 
refusal of the International Olympic 
Committee (IOC) to hold a moment of 
silence in commemoration of the Israeli 
athletes who were murdered at the 1972 
Games in Munich, their memories and 
legacies continue to live on, guiding and 
inspiring today’s Jewish athletes. 
 
On Sunday, approximately 30 members of 
the Italian Olympic team held their own 
moment of silence to remember the slain 
athletes outside the Israeli team’s quarters. 
 
While there was certainly no lack of anti-
Israel or anti-Jewish sentiments at the 
Olympic Games -- whether in the form of a 
refusal to hold a Minute for Munich, 
boycotts, or Nazi salutes - there is also an 
encouraging wave of support from those 
who refuse to succumb to "politically 
correct" mantras delegitimizing the Jewish 
state. 
 
American Jewish gymnast Aly Raisman 
reached the Olympics women's artistic 

gymnastics finals, stunning spectators 
by grabbing one of the two spots in the all-
around individual finals for the U.S., while 
performing a floor exercise routine to the 
tune of “Hava Nagila.” 
 
Gilot, along with the rest of the Jewish and 
Israeli athletes, continue to keep the 
memories of the Munich 11 -- and support 
for Israel -- alive and strong. 	
  
                              

MEMBERSHIP 

The collection of dues has been very difficult 
this year.  A committee of seven people was 
formed and over 200 phone calls were 
made.  So many people said, “I’ll put the 
check in today’s mail,” and still…no check.  
We need your support financially and also to 
show a strong Jewish support in the 
community. 
 
On the other hand, we have had the support 
of new Life Members.  Consider this and do 
the math.  If you have paid your dues 
already, deduct it from the total. 
 
Age Category    Cost 
 
64 and under    $375 
65-69     $300 
70-74     $285 
75-79     $225 
80-84     $175 
85 plus    $100 
 
Sue Rudo – 301-598-1153 
suearudo@verizon.net 
 
 

 



	
  
JRLW HIGH HOLY DAYS TICKETS 
ROSH HASHANAH    YOM KIPPUR 

September 16, 17, 18, 2012 
September 25, 26, 2012 

Tickets are available for Conservative and Reform High Holy Days Services.  Mail requests for 
either Service with your check made payable to “JRLW” to the address shown below as soon 
as possible.  Conservative Services will be held in CH II Activities Room.  Reform Services will 
be held in the Interfaith Chapel. 

 
AT EACH SERVICE, YOUR TICKETS WILL HAVE TO BE SHOWN TO THE USHERS AT 

THE DOOR IN ORDER TO GAIN ENTRANCE 
 
ENCLOSE A SELF-ADDRESSED, STAMPED ENVELOPE along with your completed Order 
Form.  Your tickets with the starting times for the various services will be mailed to you.    
Separate tickets, which are non-refundable, must be purchased in advance for Break-the-Fast.  
They will be mailed along with your tickets for  the services.  Please mail all the requested 
information to: 
                                                           MILLI WHITE 
                                                           JRLW 
                                                           P.O. Box 12133 
                                                          Silver Spring MD 20908 

 
2012—2013 dues must be paid up to get tickets at the membership price of $90.00.  
Questions?  Call Milli White, 301-438-0211 .  No tickets are required for YISKOR services. 
       ---------------------------------Cut here and mail form below-------------------------------------------- 
     
PLEASE CHECK HERE IF YOU WANT AN HONOR         OR  ALIYAH     
     CHECK IF YOU ARE A KOHAN        OR LEVI   
 
# CONSERVATIVE Tickets for JRLW members @$90.00 each.    =    $___________ 
 
# CONSERVATIVE Tickets for non-members @$125.00 each      =    $___________ 
 
#REFORM Tickets for JRLW members @ $90.00 each                 =    $___________  
 
#REFORM Tickets for non-members @ $125.00 each                   =    $___________ 
 
# Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $10.00 each (ticket holders)           =    $___________ 
 
# Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $20.00 each (non-ticket holders)    =    $___________ 
                                                                         

TOTAL ENCLOSED              $___________ 
 
List Names            Addresses                                Telephone # 
 
 
 
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
                                  ACE PROGRAM  
 
Co-sponsored by JRLW and the JCCGW, Tuesdays, October 16– November 20, 
Clubhouse I.  Cost for each class is $15.00 for Residents  
 
For residents taking classes in both the morning and afternoon sessions, arrangements 
are being made for a buffet lunch in Clubhouse I.  Please advise E&R of your interest 
when you register for classes. 
  
Villains and Heroes. 9:45-11 a.m.  
Our nation’s history has many examples of those deemed villains and those deemed 
heroes.  However, time and experience tells us that established views may no longer 
hold.  This class will examine a series of events and individuals in a reconsideration of 
their place in history.   Those who value good discussion and have an appreciation for 
divergent views will enjoy this class. 
Instructor:  Paul H. Levy; BA, MEd and EdD University of Massachusetts, 
Amherst; Retired history and social science teacher. 
  
Israel Today.   11:15 am-12:15 p.m.  
Israel has become one of the most successful economies in the world despite being the 
lone democracy in the Middle East. It is a nation defined by its history and enabled by its 
vision. Meet contemporary Israelis and other experts who will share the excitement of 
being in the forefront of development in technology, the arts, business, agriculture, 
literature and more. 
 
History of Jews in the United States: Lectures, Films and Discussions.  1-2:30 pm  
The first Jews arrived on American soil in 1654. Through short lectures, documentary 
film and discussions, we will examine the 350-year history of how a minority made their 
way to America, adapted to a new and different culture, assimilated into mainstream of 
American life while  keeping their own identity. 
Facilitator: Ira Weiss; Ph.D. is a retired neurophysiologist. Ira is an avid collector 
of cinema related to Jews and Israel.   
  
  
Biographies of Eminent People • 2:40-3:30 p.m.  
Learn about the lives of such varied and interesting individuals as Studs Terkel, Thomas 
Jefferson, and Dmitri Shostakovich. In this series you will meet six people who have 
shaped our world and contributed to our history, culture and society. 
Series Moderator: Kandy Hutman; Continuing Education Program Director at JCC 
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  



	
   	
  	
  	
  

 
 

Have	
  You	
  Considered	
  the	
  Conversation?	
  
 

by Beth Shapiro, LCSW, JSSA Senior Services  
301-816-2665 ● bshapiro@jssa.org 

In cooperation with JRLW, Coming of Age in Maryland and its agency partners will 
present a FREE screening of the award-winning documentary Consider the 
Conversation: How to Talk About End-of-Life Issues. This one hour film will be shown 
on Monday, October 15, from 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. in Clubhouse II and is open to the 
entire Leisure World community. Come 30 minutes early to pick up information from 
resource tables outside the theater and stay after the film for a facilitated audience 
discussion and Q & A with a panel of local experts.  

If you haven't seen the film, I encourage you to attend. If you have seen it, bring a 
family member or friend with you this time.  

Consider the Conversation examines multiple perspectives on end-of-life care and 
includes information and experiences gathered from interviews with patients, family 
members, doctors, nurses, clergy, social workers and national experts from around 
the country. Consider the Conversation does not seek to hand down answers or tell 
you what to talk about. To the contrary, it encourages us to reflect about having or 
updating this important conversation with those we care most about. The film 
provides the opportunity or excuse to ask the questions all of us need to contemplate 
but often avoid out of fear or trepidation.  

The producers have three goals for this film:  

1.  To change the current American attitude from one that predominantly views end 
of-life as a failed medical event to one that sees it as a normal process rich in 
opportunity for human development;  
2. To inspire dialogue between patient and doctor, husband and wife, parent and 
child, clergy and congregant;  
3. To encourage medical professionals, healthcare organizations and clergy to take the lead 
in counseling others. Our expert panel of hospice and palliative care providers will answer 
questions and provide information. 

 
No registration is necessary. If you have questions feel free to contact me directly or 
call (301) 610-8323 for a recorded message about this program and to leave a voice 
mail message. 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
	
  

Jewish Residents of Leisure World 
MELAVEH MALKAH 

(Farewell to the Sabbath Queen) 
	
  

Saturday,	
  Nov.	
  3,	
  2012,	
  6	
  pm	
  –	
  Clubhouse	
  1,	
  Crystal	
  Ballroom	
  
Musical Entertainment by The Machaya Band 

A 3-piece band playing a selective/varied program 
Jewish music, show tunes and Klezmir 

 
Dinner:   Salmon Cakes, Eggplant Parmesan, Salad, Vegetable, Dessert 
  	
  

Chairperson:  Dol ly Solomon, phone 301-598-1955 
	
  

Please	
  complete	
  and	
  return	
  this	
  registration	
  form.	
  	
  The	
  cost	
  is	
  $25	
  per	
  person;	
  $30	
  per	
  
non-­‐member.	
  	
  Make	
  your	
  check	
  payable	
  to	
  “JRLW”.	
  	
  We	
  will	
  have	
  reserved	
  tables	
  for	
  8	
  to	
  10	
  
people.	
  	
  If	
  you	
  wish	
  to	
  put	
  a	
  table	
  together,	
  please	
  list	
  all	
  names	
  and	
  phone	
  numbers	
  and	
  
include	
  all	
  checks	
  with	
  this	
  form.	
  	
  Mail	
  to:	
  

JRLW,	
  Judy	
  Kirsch	
  	
  	
  
PO	
  Box	
  12133	
  

Silver	
  Spring,	
  MD	
  	
  20908	
  
301-­‐598-­‐1720	
  	
  -­‐	
  	
  jkirsch1720@comcast.net	
  

	
  
1.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ________________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  6.	
  __________________________________________	
  
	
  
2.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  _______________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  7.	
  __________________________________________	
  

	
  
3.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ______________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  8.	
  	
  __________________________________________	
  

	
  
4.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ______________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  9.	
  	
  __________________________________________	
  

	
  
5.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ______________________________________	
  	
  10.	
  	
  __________________________________________	
  

	
  
	
  
Total	
  number	
  of	
  people	
  listed	
  on	
  this	
  form	
  _______	
  	
  	
  Amount	
  Enclosed:	
  	
  $_____________	
  
Cut-­‐off	
  date	
  two	
  weeks	
  before	
  event.	
  	
  Please	
  respond	
  by	
  October	
  20,	
  2012.



	
  
	
   	
  
SHORT HISTORY OF JRLW 

 
At our recent Executive Board Meeting the 
subject came up regarding the age of 
JRLW.  A very interesting subject.   
 
Sooo… a detective goes to work!  It seems 
that 65 people in Building 1 of the Greens 
started the organization c. 1974.  October, 
2004, a 30th   year celebration luncheon was 
held at Indian Spring Country Club chaired 
by Selma Warsaw.  The price was $36 per 
person and there were 400 people in 
attendance.  Selma said it was the biggest 
event JRLW ever had.  Herb Alexander was 
the president at the time and every past 
president was honored. 
   
According to Marilyn Burchman, 24 years 
ago was the beginning Friday night and 
Saturday morning services, High Holiday 
services and special services.  Additionally, 
our membership is 100.  Doing the math 
from 1974 – JRLW is 38 years old. 
 
Anne Mazor Cohen bought her apartment in 
1975 and the name of Leisure World was 
Rossmoor. At that time, Friday night 
services were held in the Maryland Room.  
Harry Shooman was the president and he 
also conducted services.  Ann became the 
first woman president and served three 
different times – 1985-1987, 1990-1992, 
1999-2001 and emeritus in 2001-2002.   
She also said the name of Rossmoor was 
changed to Leisure World when the highrise 
buildings were built. 
 

        
 
 

 
 

	
  



	
   	
  	
  	
  
GRANDPARENTS SMILING 

ABOUT THEIR 
GRANDCHILDREN 

 
We grandparents are not bragging, but 
seriously, if we had not drummed into 
our childrens’ heads, “Education is  
important!  Education is important!” do 
you think our handsome, beautiful 
grandchildren would have ended up in 
college?  Seriously! 
 
▸▸Ruth & Aaron Reid's grandson Eli 
Matthew Gerber will be attending the 
University of Michigan, Honors School in 
September.   
 
▸▸Bernice Cohen’s grandchildren:  Molly 
Friedman attending American University.  
Lee Friedman entering Gettysburg 
University.   
 
▸▸Florence and Izzy Wolfe’s grandchildren:  
Brian Wolfe attending Shippenburg 
University, Pa.  Brandon Wolfe attending 
Towson University.  Rebecca Lurye 
attending the University of Maryland. 
 
▸▸Myra and Merrill Stern’s grandchildren:  
Lena Finkel attending Michigan University.  
Jessy Leifer graduate of James Madison 
University, Va. 
 
▸▸Muriel Brenner’s  grandchildren:  Daniel 
Schwartz 2012 graduate of the University of 
Michigan Law School.  Jeffrey Schwartz 
2012 graduate of Lynchburg University, Va.  
Robert Schwartz attending University of 
Colorado.  Joe Brenner at Penn State 
University.   Jack Brenner attending 
Wisconsin University. 
 
▸▸Roma and Marvin Sohn’s grandchild: 
Carley Marissa Sohn is starting Hofstra 
University, Long Island NY, this year. 
 

▸▸Marcia and Bert Crystal’s 
grandchildren:  Aaron Krens attending the 
University of Maryland.  Brooke Crystal 
attending the University of  Indiana this fall. 
 
▸▸JoAnne and Nate Sternberg’s 
grandchildren:  Ally Turkheimer attending 
the University of Delaware.  Bari Turkheimer 
attending the University of Maryland. 
 
▸▸Rita and Phil Horwitz and  Eunice and 
Ted Kahn’s grandchildren:  Joshua Kahn 
attending Salisbury State.  Melissa Kahn is 
at Towson.  A special tribute to grandson 
Harry Gitlitz who is a Marine in training 
preparation for an assignment overseas. 
 
▸▸Ruth and Arnold Arens’ grandchild:  
Brittany Arens attending Virginia Tech. 
▸▸Donald Lewis’ grandchildren:  Steven 
Lewis attending Florida State.  Justin Lewis 
attending  Vanderbilt.  Marissa Lewis 
attending Tulane.  Molly Lewis attending  
the University of Tampa. 
 
▸▸Trudy & Larry Stone’s grandchildren:  
Darren Stone  will  attend Salisbury 
University in the fall and his older brother 
Daniel attends Montgomery College. 
▸▸Mildred Eidelman’s grandchildren:  Eric 
Eidelman attending the University of 
Pennsylvania.  Adam Goldfarb attending 
Tulane University.  
 
▸▸Toby Bailin’s granddaughter Jessica 
Dando is attending Montgomery Community 
College▸	
  
 
▸▸Elinore and Bernie Ascher’s 
grandchildren: Jason Ascher is attending 
Frostburg. Jacob Ascher is attending 
Northeast University. 
 
▸▸Betty and Jay Baer’s granddaughter 
Rachel Wolman is aattending Northern 
Virginia Community College 
 
 
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
▸▸Marilyn and George Kessler’s 
grandchildren: Jacob Weinreb is attending 
American University. Evan Neuwirth is 
attending University of Maryland at Towson. 
Carly Weinreb is attending Columbia 
University in  New York. 
 
▸▸Shirley and Manny Collier’s 
granddaughter Erica Collier is attending 
Liberty College. 
 
▸▸Gloria and Alvin Berstein’s grandchildren: 
Elana Taub is attending Washington 
University in St. Louis. Jeffrey Bernstein is 
attending Baltimore University Law school. 
 
▸▸Claire and Eli Bloom’s grandson Tyler 
Bloom is attending Towson University. 
 
▸▸Sheila and Mickey Myers’ grandchildren: 
Jayme Engel is attending Towson 
University. Ian Carchman is attending 
Towson University. 
 
▸▸Sandy and Jay Estrain’s grandchildren: 
Andy Estrain is attending Salisbury. 
Brendon Estrain is attending University of 
North Carolina, Penbrooke. Brett Schneider 
is attending University of North Florida. 
 
▸▸Sandy and Sid Gritz’s grandchildren: 
Samantha Gritz is attending the University 
of West Virginia. Rikki Gritz is attending 
Western University of Colorado. 
 
▸▸Janice Mason’s granddaughter Sara 
Mason is attending Salisbury.  
 
▸▸Etta and Allan Doris’s grandson David 
Noziick is attending Virginia Tech University. 
 
▸▸Marcia Hahn’s grandson Alex Hahn is 
attending Montgomery Community College. 
 
▸▸Rosilyn and Howard Deutch’s 
grandchildren: Dana Schwartz is attending 
the University of Maryland.  Randall 
Schwartz is attending the University of 
Maryland.  

▸▸Linda and Sheldon Starr’s 
granddaughter Jessica Riddell is attending 
the University of Maryland. 
 
▸▸Edythe Kramer’s grandson Joshua Dalva 
is attending Boston University. 
 
▸▸Matty Fledman’s granddaughter Alyse 
Toulotte is attending Georgetown University. 
 
▸▸Sylvia Proger’s grandchildren: Mitchell 
Rhode is attending University of Pittsburgh. 
Dori Rhode is attending the Fashion 
Institute of Merchandizing in Manhattan. 
Erin Rhode is attending the University of 
Maryland. 
 

▸▸Esther Sturner's grandchildren:  
Grandson Sam Sturner entering 
University of Maryland Hnors Progam.  
Granddaughter Rebecca Sturner 
attending Johns Hpkins University. 
 

 



	
   	
  	
  	
  

	
  
	
  

JRLW SINGLES 
 
JRLW Singles membership for the year 
2012 – 2013 started on May 1, 2012, and 
will run until April 30, 2013. Kindly send your 
$10.00 check made out to JRLW Singles to: 
Theda Rosenblum, 3330 N. Leisure World 
Blvd., #117, Silver Spring, MD 20906 
 

CONDOLENCES 

                                 
We offer our sincere sympathy to the 
families of: 
Lillian Shevitz 
Lenore Lam 
Kenneth Israeli 
Paul Stein 
Florence Brooks 
Evelyn Spector 
 
They will be missed.  May their 
memory be a blessing. 

GOOD	
  AND	
  WELFARE	
  

Congratulations to Sue and Mort Rudy who 
are celebrating their 55th Anniversary. 
 
Mazel Tov to Joyce Fischer on the 
engagement of her granddaughter Marnina 
Cowan to Seth Coburn. 
 
We hope that Esther Perlsweig  is making a 
rapid recovery from her recent illness and 
hospitalization. 
 
Remember when. . .all of your children were 
finally in elementary school and you had a 
chance to sit down with a cup of coffee in a 
quiet house?  How about when the 
youngest  was off to college or a full-time 
job?  What special feelings and memories! 
 
As of this writing, Berdie Firestone is ill and 
in the hospital.  We wish her a speedy 
recovery. 
 
Annette Tobin was in an auto accident. 
She is at home and would probably like 
visitors or phone calls. She lives at 15107 
Interlachen and her number is 301-438-
2424.   
 
Congratulations to Marcia and Bert Crystal 
on their 56th Anniversary. 
 
Mazel Tov to Shirley Griffin on the 
engagement of her granddaughter Kate 
Daly. 
 

Get well wishes to Len Teitelbaum who 
is recovering from serious illness. 

 

                       
 
DEADLINE FOR THE OCTOBER 
NEWSLETTER IS MONDAY SEPTEMBER 
8th.  
ARTICLES RECEIVED AFTER THE 
DEADLINE WILL APPEAR IN THE 
NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER. 



	
   	
  	
  	
  

 
TORAH MAINTENANCE AND 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 N. 
Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 
between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
 
Torah Fund Donations:  
 
Burton D. Gusovsky for Yiskor. 
 
Laura & Sid Sussan in memory of Ken 
Israeli. 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYER BOOK FUND: 
 
Eileen & Harold Ansher in honor of Jerry 
Singer’s 80th Birthday. 
 
Marion Bedell in memory of my husband 
Martin Bedell. 
	
  
	
  
Welcome New Members 
 
We welcome the following new 
members to Jewish Residents of 
Leisure World: 
 
▸Stanley Shaloff  -  3330 N. LWB 
▸Betty and Leon Altschuler  3330    N.  
  LWB   
▸George Birnbaum- 3310 N. LWB 
▸David and Rincy Pollack  3522  
  Tarkington Lane 
▸Barbara Higgs- 3208 Solomons Ct. 
▸Ronnye Levin- 2901 S. LWB 
▸Beverly Lemmon- 2901 S. LWB 
▸Melanie Goldstein- 15100  
  Interlachen 
▸Rae and Louis Paley- 3210 N. LWB 
▸Linda and Allan Rosenberg- 
14800Pennfield Circle 
▸Linda Silberg- 3632 Gleneagles  
  Circle 
▸Helen Baron- 3330 N. LWB 
 
New Life Members    
 
▸Helen Schwartz  
▸Freeda and Harvey Wolf 
▸Gischa Friedman 
▸Barbra and Jerry Halperin 
▸Ruth Love 
 

                     

 
 

 
 

 
 

Why look any further than  
your own backyard? 

 
A Continuing Care Retirement 

Community      

Independent Living; Assisted Living and 
Health & Rehabilitation Care. 

Living at Bedford Court keeps you in your 
same neighborhood, close to shopping, 

doctors and more!   Come see why so many 
of your Leisure World friends now call 

Bedford Court home! 

Call today to schedule your  
personal tour!  301-598-2900 

 
Did you know that you don’t have to live at 

Bedford Court to come for a short term 
rehabilitation stay? 

We welcome guests for Inpatient 
Rehabilitation and Short Term stays.  

 Call our Director of Admissions today for 
information and a tour!   

301-438-6640 
  

 

At Bedford Court everything we do is 
designed to champion the quality of 

our resident’s lives! 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
TZEDAKAH & ONEG/KIDDUSH 

DONATIONS 
	
  
For information about Tzedakah donations 
or Oneg/Kiddush donations, please call 
Susan Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks 
should be made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring MD 20906. 
 

TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 

Frances Simon to Florence Banks in 
memory of her loving sister Edna Knopp 
 
Irene and Leonard Silver to Ziva Israeli and 
family in memory of husband and father 
Ken. 
 
Susan and Jerry Weiss to Ziva Israeli and 
family in memory of husband and father 
Ken. 
 
Madeline and Fred Shapiro to Ziva Israeli 
and family in memory of husband and father 
Ken. 
 
Sandra Sager to Ziva Israeli and family in 
memory of husband and father Ken. 
 
Blanche Rosenfeld to Lilli Kawer in memory 
of her daughter. 
 
Carol Fogel and Dori Copeland to Phyllys 
Hutt in honor of her 80th birthday. 
 
Sandra Epstein to Phyllys Hutt in honor of 
her 80th birthday. 
 

ONEG/KIDDUSH DONATIONS 
 
Joel and Rosalind Kawer in memory of 
sister Judith Kawer Kay. 
 
Rae and Lou Paley in memory of their 
parents. 
 
 
 
 

SUKKOT  2012 
 
This year our Sukkah will be erected on the 
Interfaith Chapel grounds and then 
decorated on Sunday, September 30, for 
the Sukkot Holiday beginning that evening. 
 
This year we’d love to see every Leisure 
World Mutual and Building represented.  
You’re encouraged to attend a one-time 
planning meeting to be held on Wednesday, 
September 12, at 2:00 pm, in Clubhouse I  
Annapolis Room.  We will have an open 
Sukkah, services, a Community-wide 
Sukkah Day and, of course, friendship and 
food.  Please join us! 
 
Call me (301-598-0079) to say you will 
attend the planning meeting, with questions 
or call if you can help. 
Elaine Schenberg 
Sukkah Chair 
 
Sukkah Schedule: 
 
�Sukkah will be decorated Sunday, Sep. 
30, 10:30 am-12:30 pm; call for fun ideas, 
then join us. 
 
�Maariv Services Sunday, Sep. 30 and 
Monday, Oct. 1, 7:30 pm. 
 
�Open Sukkah daily Monday thru Friday, 
Oct. 1 –Oct. 5, from 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm. 
 
�Community-wide Sukkah Open House      
Sunday, Oct 7, 11:00 am –3:00 pm.  
 
The Sukkah will be open at all times.  
Volunteer docents will be present and 
refreshments available only during the hours 
posted above.  Bring your children and 
grandchildren to experience the tradition.  
 

                       
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
PHYLLYS  HUTT’S CORNER 

 
THERE’S NO PLACE LIKE HOME               

FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
 

The holidays are coming!  Another year! 
Another joy of experiencing G-d's blessings 
afforded us by living on His planet. What 
greater pleasure can life offer than to look 
into the beautiful, bright faces of our 
grandchildren? What greater sobering 
experience is there than seeing your 
daughter's graying hair or your son's long 
forehead?  Of course, there can always be 
stumbling blocks in our pathway, but how 
would we gauge what is joyful without 
knowing a tear or two along the way? To 
quote my mother (and as I grow older, I do 
that frequently) "Kinderlach, we pay a high 
price for loving."  But she never said what 
the price was. 
 
When I was very young, I used to think she 
just talked to hear herself talk. I evolved into 
realizing she was very wise, and when I 
would engage in a teen-to-Mom debate, and 
tell her she was behind the times or didn't 
realize that, "This is 1953," or whatever, she 
would say, "Of course not, I know nothing. 
But I do know this: young I have already 
been...old you have yet to be."  
 
Images of past holiday tables begin to creep 
into my mind just about this time of year. 
Aunt Clara and Uncle Max, who loved to sit 
at our table and always brought something 
to add to the feast...usually a large can of 
peaches or some industrial cleaning liquid. 
Not so strange, as Uncle Max used to deal 
in abandoned train cars and never knew 
what he was buying. The aunts and cousins 
who all claimed their kugel was the best, 
and how we ended up with at least three of 
them every year. The little ones yelling and 
the older ones saying, "Shrei nisht!." All of 
this, and more comes back...not to haunt 
me, but to bring back a warmth and 
contentment that won't happen again. Who 
can seat 35 people at a time like in the old 

days when we had big dining rooms ? 
Who can lift 20 pounds of brisket in a pan? 
 
As I write this, I find myself smiling, and, 
yes, even chuckling at the memories that 
come drifting by. I remember the ones who 
are no longer around the holiday table, and I 
appreciate all the more the loved ones still 
remaining. I know now the price we pay. It is 
in tears...not just sad ones, but many, many 
happy ones, too. 
 
A zees yahr to all. L'shana tovah. 
 
 

HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 
          
SEPTEMBER PROGRAMS 
 
Thursday Morning Programs 
 
 
10:00 am Tai Chi with Leonard Gross. 
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
Current Events with Judge Marvin Roth,  
first Thursday of the month. 
 
LUNCH AT NOON 
 
Thursday Afternoon Programs - 1:00 pm 
 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn. 
 
Thursday, September 6: Lou Numkin and 
Marcia Levinsohn - "Yiddish Wisdom." 
 
Thursday, September 13: Merri Goozh, 
therapist - "Techniques for Dealing with 
Stress." 
 
Thursday, Spetember 20: Brent Sharf, 
Pharmacist - "Pain Management" 
Sponsored by the Golden Network. 
 
Thursday, September 27: Bob Lachin 
"An Afternoon of Beautiful Music." 

 
 
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE 

                                                                        
Allan Firestone, Religious Chairman 

 
High Holidays -- Elsewhere in the 
Newsletter we have provided an Application 
for High Holiday tickets. The tickets cover 
the full range of High Holiday services and 
cannot be discounted even though some 
individuals may choose to attend only some 
services.  However, it should be noted that 
no one will be turned away from the 
services. Anyone who faces financial 
difficulty should contact the Chairman of the 
Religious Committee (Allan Firestone, 301-
598-7311)  and appropriate arrangements 
will be made. 
 
The application for High Holiday tickets asks 
if the applicant is a Kohan or Levi and if an 
Aliyah or Honor is desired.  An Aliyah is 
given to those individuals who can read a 
portion of the Torah or who can recite the 
blessings upon being called to the Torah 
while someone else reads the appropriate 
portion. We need to know if a member is a 
Kohan or Levi because some readings of 
the Torah are reserved for them.  An Honor 
is other than an Aliyah.  It can be an English 
reading, an opening of the Ark, carrying or 
lifting of the Torah, etc.   Those wishing to 
be given an Aliyah or Honor should contact 
Matty Feldman (301-598-4417) for 
Conservative Services or Gerry Sommer 
(301-598-6789) for Reform Services. 
 
Sukkot --  Sukkot is an eight-day harvest 
holiday that arrives during the Hebrew 
month of Tishrei.. The Sukkot Holidays will 
be celebrated this year on September 30 
through October 7, to be followed on 
October 8 by Shemini Atzeret when Yiskor 
will be recited.  We hope to have a minyan 
at the sukkah every evening at 7:00 pm and 
have the sukkah occupied every afternoon 
for those who wish to come and eat in the 
sukkah. 

Sukkot is a reminder both of Israel's 
agricultural history and of the  exodus from 
Egypt. 

There are three major traditions associated 
with Sukkot:  

• Building a sukkah   
• Eating in the sukkah.     
• Waving the lulav and etrog. 

The sukkah is built during the days between 
Yom Kippur and Sukkot.   Our sukkah will 
be on the parking lot of the Interfaith Chapel 
and will be decorated with the assistance of 
the local schoolchildren.  It is considered a 
mitzvot to eat at least one meal in it.  

Another custom on Sukkot involves the lulav 
and etrog. The etrog is a citron, while the 
lulav is made of three myrtle twigs 
(hadassim), two willow twigs (aravot) and a 
palm frond (lulav). During Sukkot, the lulav 
and etrog are waved together while reciting 
special blessings. Building the sukkah, 
decorating it, provisioning it with wine for 
kiddush and challah for the meal, arranging 
for siddurim to be available for services 
involves a lot of work. We need help in 
doing all that needs to done and to be 
available in the sukkah to greet visitors, 
especially on Sunday, October 7, when we 
invite the congregants of the Interfaith 
Chapel to visit with us and learn about 
Sukkot. We hope that we will have enough 
volunteers to "man" the sukkah and attend 
the evening services. 

Elaine Schenberg (301-598-0079) has 
graciously agreed to chair the effort to 
organize the sukkah and she needs all the 
help she can get. Anyone who can help in 
any way, please let Elaine know. 



	
   	
  	
  	
  

UNSUNG HEROES 
This month our hero is Natalie Brodsky 
and her group of elves who put together a 
Kiddush on Saturday mornings when we 
have Services. 
 
With very little equipment to work with, 
these women turn out a lovely spread.  
Natalie has to plan what is necessary, buy 
the food at different places and bring the 
food each month.  The women work 
together under her direction to prepare the 
Kiddush.  They perform an invaluable job 
without fussing or complaining.  Those of us 
who attend Saturday morning Services 
enjoy the good food and the camaraderie on 
Shabbat. 
 
So, ladies take a bow!  You are very special 
and very much appreciated.  You are our 
heroes! 
 

NA’AMAT  NEWS 
 
The eternal question,  " is it early this year 
or late?” The question applies to Jewish 
Holidays...at this time of year it is the Jewish 
New Year. Regardless , the Jewish New 
Year is upon us and it is a time to reflect 
and think of all that matters to us and to our 
families.  We, the members of Na’Amat, 
wish all of you a happy, healthy and joyous 
new year. 
 
And when you think of New Years, think of 
Jewish New Year cards Na'Amat's cards 
this year are lovely.  Call Harriet Chaikin 
240-560-7487 . Ten beautiful cards for 
$10.00. 
 
Remember to come to the first open 
meeting of the new year which will be held 
on  Wednesday, September 5, at 12:30 pm 
in Clubhouse I in the Ballroom. Everyone is 

invited to attend.   In addition to 
hearing our speaker  Leslie Milk, Lifestyle 
Editor of the Washingtonian Magazine, you 
will enjoy delicious refreshments. 
 
The next Na’Amat Board Meeting will be 
held on  Tuesday,  September 11, 2012, at  
10:00 am in  Clubhouse I. 
 
Think Na'Amat; Think Israel! 

 
Mt. Scopus Hadassah 

 
Our 2012/2013 opening meeting on 
Wednesday, September 19, in Clubhouse I, 
will feature Mr. Oren Marmorstein from the 
Embassy of Israel.  He is the First Secretary 
for Public Affairs and the National 
Coordinator for Academic Affairs. 
Socializing begins at 12:30 pm and the 
meeting starts at 1:00 pm. Everyone is 
welcome to attend. 
 
The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will 
meet on Monday, September 10, at 1:30 pm 
in Clubhouse I. The topic will be business 
ethics with reference to the Bible and the 
Talmud. For more information call Joan 
Lees (301-598-3768). 
 
The Greater Washington Chapter of 
Hadassah is sponsoring two matinee 
theatre events at the Round House Theatre 
in Bethesda.  The first is “The Bengal Tiger 
at the Baghdad Zoo” on Sunday, September 
9, at 3:00 pm.  Robin Williams starred as the 
tiger on Broadway in 2011. The second is “I 
Love to Eat” on Sunday, October 28, 2012, 
at 3:00 pm.  This play is about television’s 
first chef, James Beard, a man who loved 
both food and life. The price of regular 
seating is $60 per ticket.  Those wishing to 
be a Supporter may pay $72 per ticket and 
those who wish to be a Patron may pay $90 
per ticket.  Tickets are available online at 
theaterevents.dchadassah.org or you can 
contact the Chapter Office at 301-881-8203.  
If you need a ride to the theatre, please call 
Janet Lazar at 301-598-4066.  She is in 
charge of car pool arrangements. 

PLEASE	
   PATRONIZE	
   AND	
   SUPPORT	
  
OUR	
  	
  ADVERTISERS.	
   	
  MENTION	
  YOU	
  
SAW	
   THEIR	
   AD	
   IN	
   THE	
   JRLW	
  
NEWSLETTER	
  



	
   	
  	
  	
  
 
JEWISH WAR VETERANS 
CHARLES KRIEGER POST 567 AT 
LEISURE WORLD 
 
CONGRESSMAN CHRIS VAN HOLLEN TO 
SPEAK AT SEPTEMBER 9 BRUNCH 
 
Before his election to the U.S. House of 
Representatives in 2002 from Maryland’s 
Eighth District, Congressman Van Hollen 
served 4 years in the Maryland House of 
Delegates and 8 years in the Maryland 
Senate. He has been a tireless advocate for 
Maryland in Congress and his leadership 
has helped to obtain funding for a wide 
range of critical investments in our 
community. He will address issues, both 
domestic and foreign, that are of great 
interest to all of us. You will not want to miss 
this. All are welcome. Brunch is scheduled 
for 10:15 am in the Crystal Ballroom at 
Clubhouse I and will consist of a full 
delicious menu including lox, bagels, eggs, 
blintzes with toppings, tuna fish, fruit & 
vegetables, pastries and much more at a 
nominal cost of $14 per person. Please 
make your check payable to JWV Post 567 
and send it to Marvin Franklin, 3200 
N.L.W.B. Apt 709, SS, MD 20906, 
telephone 301-598-9372. Early reservations 
are recommended as this promises to be a 
quick sell out.  
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING will be 
September 5 at 10 am in Clubhouse I. See 
Lobby Directory for room assignment. All 
matters of interest will be discussed. Your 
thoughts and concerns are welcomed. 
Members are requested to bring a new or 
prospective member to share in the 
camaraderie with their fellow veterans.  
Coffee and donuts will be served.  
 
ON THE ROAD AGAIN. September 6, 
Thursday, bus trip to Bally’s Casino in 
Atlantic City. If interested see Club Trip 
Section in the current issue of the Leisure 
World Newspaper. 

 
MEMBERS WELCOME.  JWV Post 567 
Commander Danny Bass extends an open 
invitation to all Veterans of the Jewish Faith 
to join the ranks of the oldest active 
veterans’ organization in the USA. Our 
mission is to defend and protect the United 
States, uphold our constitution, aid and 
assist our fellow veterans and stand in 
solidarity with the State of Israel. Veterans 
are the patriotic voice of our people and our 
country. The need for a greater voice is very 
evident. If you are not affiliated please join 
us as the cause is great and we need you 
now.  If interested, please contact Danny 
Bass 301-438-8131 for information.  

	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  

EDWARD SAGEL FUNERAL DIRECTION, INC.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400 | www.SagelFuneralDirection.com

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral establishment in The State of Maryland.

Providing Comfort 
to Families Like Mine

Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things. When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.

Dignity Memorial® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very dif!cult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family. Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched bene!ts when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed.

Compassion Helpline® | Personal Planning Services 
National Transferability | Bereavement Travel

Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

10% Additional Savings on Preplanned Services Only 
Through December 18, 2012.

Special Packages for Jewish Residents of Leisure World.
Call Today for More Information.

EdSagel_PrePlan.indd   1 7/12/12   6:35 PM



	
   	
  	
  	
  
 

RECIPE CORNER 

TEIGLICH	
  FOR	
  ROSH	
  HASHANNAH	
  
Something	
  sweet	
  for	
  the	
  New	
  Year	
  
	
  1	
  cup	
  honey	
  
1	
  cup	
  sugar    ingredients for syrup 
2	
  tsps.	
  ginger	
  
	
  
3	
  eggs	
  
2	
  tsps.	
  sugar	
  
2	
  tbsps.	
  Oil	
  
2	
  cups	
  flour	
  (approx.)	
  
½	
  	
  tsp.	
  ginger	
  
½	
  cup	
  chopped	
  nuts	
  
	
  
Put	
   ingredients	
   for	
   syrup	
   in	
   deep	
   saucepan.	
  	
  
Bring	
   to	
  a	
  boil,	
   then	
  simmer	
  while	
  you	
  make	
  
the	
   dough.	
   	
   Mix	
   the	
   rest	
   of	
   ingredients	
  
together	
   to	
   form	
   soft	
   dough.	
   	
   Divide	
   dough	
  
into	
   three	
   parts.	
   	
   Roll	
   each	
   part	
   into	
   a	
   long	
  
narrow	
  strip.	
  	
  Then	
  roll	
  between	
  your	
  floured	
  
hands	
   to	
   form	
   a	
   rope	
   about	
   1/8	
   inch	
   in	
  
diameter.	
   	
   Cut	
   the	
   rope	
   into	
   pieces	
   about	
  ½	
  
inch	
   long.	
   	
   Repeat	
   with	
   other	
   two	
   parts	
   of	
  
dough	
   .	
   	
   Bring	
   syrup	
  mixture	
   back	
   to	
   a	
   slow	
  
boil	
   and	
   carefully	
   drop	
   each	
   piece	
   of	
   the	
  
dough	
   into	
   the	
   syrup.	
   	
   (I	
  use	
  a	
   slotted	
  spoon	
  
and	
   drop	
   several	
   pieces	
   at	
   a	
   time	
   into	
   the	
  
syrup.)	
  	
  Cover	
  pot	
  and	
  lower	
  the	
  heat.	
  	
  Do	
  not	
  
uncover	
  for	
  ½	
  hour.	
  	
  Then	
  use	
  	
  wooden	
  spoon	
  
to	
   turn	
   the	
   mixture	
   carefully,	
   bringing	
   the	
  
pieces	
   on	
   the	
   bottom	
   to	
   the	
   top.	
   	
   Cook	
   until	
  
the	
   pieces	
   are	
   golden	
   brown	
   and	
   sound	
  
hollow.	
  	
  Test	
  by	
  breaking	
  one	
  open.	
  	
  It	
  should	
  
be	
   crisp	
   and	
  not	
   soft.	
   	
  Now	
   turn	
  off	
   the	
  heat	
  	
  
and	
  add	
  	
  ½	
  cup	
  boiling	
  water.	
  	
  Stir	
  and	
  allow	
  
to	
  cool	
  a	
  little,	
  but	
  while	
  still	
  warm,	
  pour	
  into	
  
containers.	
  	
  Do	
  not	
  cover	
  until	
  cool.	
  	
  	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Fram Monument
Jewish Family Owned & Operated Since 1922

www.FramMonument.com
301-605-8081

822-D Rockville Pike • Rockville, MD
(Across Wintergreen Plaza)

Largest  Jewish Memorial Display
In Greater Washington
Design And Order Online

We Offer Two Options:
1. PERSONAL CARE SERVICES

with subsidies including:
• Bathing Assistance
• Daily Meals
• Weekly Laundry & Housekeeping
• Medication Administration

2. Residential Living, including:
• Meal Plan
• Full Activities & Transportation 

Calendar

Featuring Kosher Meals & Friday Night Services.

301-598-4000, ext. 79
B’nai B’rith
Homecrest House
14508 Homecrest Road • Silver Spring, MD 20906

Next to Leisure World
Email: office@homecresthouse.org
TTY: 1-800-552-7724 • www.homecresthouse.org

Quality Subsidized Senior Living
You Can Afford ...

Now and For Years to Come!
Our Affordable Programs Keep 

Rent at 30% of Your Income



	
   	
  	
  	
  
JRLW	
  BOARD	
  OF	
  DIRECTORS	
  

2012-­‐2013	
  

ELECTED OFFICERS: 11 
 
President       K. Neil Ross    301-598-2994 knross@comcast.net 
Administrative V. P.     Morty Davis    240-242-3742 mortonadavis@comcast.net 
Religious V. P.      Allan Firestone    301-598-7311 afire201@verizon.net 
Recording Sec’y     Naomi Kline    240-669-7683 nbk165@comcast.net 
Corresponding Sec’y     Jonas Weiss    301-460-6030 weissjs@verizon.net 
Treasurer      Joyce Fischer    301-598-0609 joyce3fischer@aol.com 
Past President      Dolly Solomon    301-598-1955 dolly.s@verizon.net 
Director       Walter Budman    301-438-1264 sandybud21@juno.com 
Director       Evelyn Dickman    301-598-8228 evieandmoe@verizon.net 
Director       Janet Lazar    301-598-4066 lazarjl@verizon.net 
Director-Community Liaison   Fred Shapiro    301-598-7949 fshapiro@comcast.net 
             Ass’t Comm Liaison   Miriam Atkin    301-598-0450 
 
STANDING COMMITTEES: 6 
 
Communications     Bernice Cohen    301-598-0192 bernifc@juno.com 
Events Coordinator     Hinda Exler    240-293-6609 n/a 
JRLW Singles      Anita Van Grack    301-438-1431 anita.818@man.com 
Membership      Sue Rudo     301-598-1153 suerudo@verizon.net 
Programs      Sheila Chodorov    240-449-0229 sheilachod@yahoo.com 
Travel       Theda Rosenblum 301-598-9105 n/a 
 
SPECIAL COMMITTEES: 
 
Friday Oneg Shabbat     Barbara Halperin   240-242-3451 
Saturday Kiddish     Natalie Brodsky     301-598-2813   nataliebrodsky@hotmail.com 
Sunday Brunch      Hinda Exler     240-293-6609 
 Reservations     Bella Rapaport     301-438-7236 
Malava Malka      Dolly Solomon     301-598-1955 dolly.s@verizon.net 
 Reservations     Judy Kirsch      301-598-1720 
Second Seder      Bobbye Hertzbach  301-598-2315 
Break the Fast 
Shiva       Egon Guttman     301-603-9415   guttman@wcl.american.edu 
Tzedekah/Kiddish     Susan Weiss     301-460-6030   weissjs@verizon.net 
Prayer Books-Torah Fund    Ellen Zweig     301-598-2144   ezweig@comcast.net 
WebMaster      Coleman Leifer     301-598-2950   cal493@aol.com 
Fireside	
  Forum	
  Rep.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  JoAnn	
  Downey	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  301-­‐598-­‐4931	
   joannlevin@aol.com	
  
	
  

 
 
 
 
 
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  
 
 
 



	
   	
  	
  	
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	
  

	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
 

	
  
	
  

HAPPY NEW YEAR 


